MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday 10th August 2015 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:  Veasey, Palk, Mrs Clarke,  Smith, Mrs Cox, Pennington,  Joinson, Mrs Smith
ALSO PRESENT:
  13 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.

1(8.15)
APOLOGIES 
 Cllrs Thorp, Webber; C.Cllr Rowe
2(8.15)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr. Clarke, seconded by Cllr. Cox and unanimously AGREED that the July meeting minutes be approved as a true record and accordingly signed off by the Chairman. It was proposed by Cllr Pennington and seconded by Cllr Veasey and unanimously AGREED that the minutes of the Special meeting on July 20th also be approved as a true record. 
3(8.15) MATTERS ARISING
Ordinary meeting:
6(7.15); Neighbourhood Plan- at was AGREED that this should be on the September agenda. On the subject of the new burial ground also raised under this heading Cllr Veasey felt that while the current entrance could be left as it is for the moment and access obtained for burials through the lower graveyard as at present, there should be works done to make the access from there more suitable including possibly a lychgate. It was AGREED that there would be a meeting of the Graveyard Committee to discuss this and further the plans for the consecration. 
7(7.15) licencing application at Xmas Tree farm- this will be dealt with at SHDC on October 20th at 10.00am at Follaton House and the Chairman has been told that he cannot speak unless he is an objector. As the Parish Council has objected he should be able to speak on their behalf as Chairman. 7 letters of objection have been received. 

4(8.15) POLICE:
A number of items for June were reported from the police website. There has been a dispute between neighbours at Churscombe Green which has received some publicity.
5.(8.15) REPORTS
DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
Cllr. Pennington reported:

1. He provided details of the main issues facing the SHDC Audit Committee which he Chairs. These included the generation of a small surplus (£34,000) last year on a turnover of £71m. Shared services with W, Devon Council generated £7.7m savings. Both Councils now operating with 30% reduction in non-manual staff numbers- 70 to 50. There are Revenue Reserves of £7.9m and Capital Reserves of £4.8m- a 1% increase in interest rates would generate an extra £250,000 income. 

2. Furzegood/ Moorview drainage issues- in response to his request for details of all correspondence on this matter from SWW under the Access to Information Act he has received details of numerous blockages which have been cleared in the system, usually caused by household items. The pipes have been repaired and cleared. Some issues still remain.
MEG REPORT. 
Cllr Cox reported that the village Gardening Club had made a very kind donation of over £200 to the MEG funds from their “open garden days” and on MEG’s behalf she wished to express their great gratitude for this generous donation when funds were always tight. Thanks were also due to those MEG volunteers who managed to clear the substantial mess left on Broomhill Meadow after the visit of the travellers. F/P 18 has been completed and work will start on the Torbay end of the Bridleway.  Other July work included clearing the entrance to the underpass, F/P 13 drainage ditch deepened; signpost at Smallwell Lane secured; overgrown pavement at Cox’s Garage cleared; Leader Lane trimmed. The stall at the Apple Pie Fair attracted interest as usual, especially with the bee-hives on display. Thulborns have been asked for quotes to cut the grass around the seat on Village Road.  
6(8.15) 20 MPH BLANKET LIMIT FOR MARLDON
The petition with 520 (28% of total in village) signatures directed at Devon County Council Highways Dept. and South Hams Council had been presented to the Chairman by Mr Morrison. The Chairman suggested it should be sent to Lisa Edwards and Jim Morrison of DCC Highways and also to Peter Styles with a request that it be put on the agenda for the next HATOC meeting. Cllr Clarke, seconded by Cllr Veasey, proposed that the Council support the petition and this was CARRIED unanimously. Standing orders were relaxed to allow members of the public to contribute to the debate, during which it was clear that there was a strong feeling that the 106 agreement money should have been used in the village rather than to subsidize the new Kingskerswell ring road. Cllr Pennington reminded all that he had never been consulted about this. The clerk reminded members that Lisa Edmonds had responded to earlier requests from members on 25th June that “speed cameras are not something that the community can purchase and are only provided where there is signicant injury collision justification. If an assessment of additional traffic calming and a 20mph Zone/ Speed limit is required then the best course of action is for the community to come up with an itemized wish list which we can but in a brief to our Engineering Design Group. The likely level of charge to produce a costed report would be between £1000 and £1500.” Standing orders were re-instated.
The clerk agreed to pass the petition on with a request to re-asses the 106 agreement as discussed.
7(8.15) TAP MEETING ON YOUTH FUNDING.

As she had warned, Cllr Clarke had been unable to attend this meeting and the clerk had received calls from those who were there including D. Cllr Vint and Jacqui Hodgson for an input from MPC which he was unable to give. It seems the TAP bid had only been partially funded by SHDC and as a result the other parishes were requiring a contribution from the participating parishes to make up the original total, but as this had not been discussed or agreed by members the clerk was unable to provide a response. Cllr Clarke aid that she would contact Ms. Hodgson and call a meeting of the Leisure Committee to decide a way forward. 
8(8.15) DEFIBRILATOR

The clerk reported that The Post Office proprietor had agreed to the siting of a defibrilator outside his premises at the top shop, but wasn’t sure who the wall belonged to. He was unable to contact the owner of the hairdresser. Neither the Post Master nor the owner of the general store were prepared to commit to be trained in the use of the machine. No further action was proposed.  

9(8.15) VILLAGE ROAD SEAT

This matter had already been dealt with earlier in the meeting
10(8.15)  WATER PROBLEMS IN MEADOW PARK

Cllr Cox had asked for this to be on the agenda as Mrs Hyde of 37, Meadow Park had been in touch with her and the clerk over the problems she has been having with sewage flooding in her garden. These problems have been discussed before by the Council and whilst very sympathetic to Mrs Hyde’s predicament it seems there is nothing the Council can do that has not already been explored. James Kershaw of SHDC has also been unable to do anything. She is contacting the MP and has written down everything relating to the problem. 
11(8.15) USE OF JUBILEE MEADOW FOR DISABLED ARCHERY

A completed application form has now been received from this organization with a covering letter from Archery UK which appears to give assurances about public liability cover. However there were no details about how the meadow would be used, what measures would be taken to ensure public safety, or when it would be used. Doubts were also cast on the validity of the blanket insurance cover quoted for specific situations such as this. In the light of this it was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Cllr Cox, and CARRIED that more details be sought from the applicant.
12(8.15) PLANNING
34/1662/15/F  Martlets, Westerland: demolish existing extension and build new single and two storey extensions with alterations and new roof over garage  NO OBJECTION

34/1610/15/F: 4, Brockhurst Park- replacement of conservatory to rear- affects a public right of way  NO OBJECTION

19 Bampton Close: rear single story extension with balcony: NO OBJECTION

12, Parkfield Close- extension to rear: NO OBJECTION. Carried with 2 absentions

Please note the Chairman did not vote on these applications in order not to prejudice himself at the SHDC planning committee meeting. 

13(8.15)  CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk summarized correspondence received.
14(8.15) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
Cllr Clarke provided a report of the Committee meeting held on Monday 3rd August with Cllrs Pennington, Veasey and Clarke and co-opted members Fiona Bailey and Ray Harrington. 
1. TAP fund to possibly provide the youth worker to help us reopen the Marldon youth club. Unfortunately she was not able to attend the last meeting about this fund as it was during her working hours. We are still awaiting news about this there is a possibility of some money to pay a youth worker but we need volunteers who we can rely on to help re open what was a very popular Youth Club. Fiona used to run it with Doug Pulle who sadly is no longer with us. It is the old story though people want to send the children to the club but are not prepared to help. If we could get enough volunteers on a rotor system along with a youth worker it would be an enormous relief as one person cannot be expected to run this alone not least because of health and safety issues. All the equipment is still either in the Village Hall or at Fiona’s house awaiting this club to be reinstated

2.  Basketball pitch. We discussed the need for a great deal of money to install another post and put the necessary base for it. We already have the money for the actual post which we secured from the active villages fun but we are now debating the fact that it will cost a small fortune to install it and I’m going to put out a questionnaire to the children in the village to ask whether they really want another post and if not we will put the money towards something they really do want.

3.  Gypsy invasion. With the help of Heather Nesbitt from the South Hams Planning Enforcement team Steve Veasey and myself went up to Broomhill to talk with the gypsies and give them 24 hours to leave the site. Helen did call for help from two police officers who were just there for support. Luckily the gypsies heeded our warning and left the site. Dave Berlyn put bales in front of the gate after they left and Steve sorted the lock. I have been told that some of our parishioners have kindly cleaned up after them though I have to confess to not checking personally due to work commitments.
4.  Broomhill meadow. We discussed what our next steps should be regarding the possibilities of recreation on Broomhill meadow. We decided to contact Mr Kennerly again to ask for his expert on device on what actually could feasibly go on there and what is popular recreation equipment at the moment as trends do change over the years. 

5. We are going to prepare a leaflets to give out to various clubs in the village to ask what they would like to see on Broomhill. We do obviously have other fields that we will also be looking at to see where will be the best place to situate whatever facilities are the most popular, and will be eventually calling a meeting to discuss the findings. We decided that we must do a security check on all of our public grounds as they are all accessible if travellers really wanted to break in Steve suggested a trench on the other side of the gate at Broomhill, but a shallow wide one that a tractor could negotiate but caravans would get stuck in. A small trench could still be accessed by covering with planks evidently.

Following this report some members asked about the possibility of a skateboard facility at Broomhill as had been mooted originally. It was AGREED that Dai Antill, who is now responsible for liaison with Parish Councils from SHDC, should be contacted about the leisure issues, there should be consultation with residents and eventually a public meeting. Members noted David Berlyn’s role in the Broomhill meadow affair and regretted that he seems unwilling to invoice the Council for services he has already carried out as per the contract on this meadow. 
15(8.15) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
The gullies in Village Road and Church Hill still need clearing. Widdecombe Lane is still full of potholes. The hedge in Church Road still needs cutting but this cannot be done until the end of August. There is a leak on Church Hill which SW Water should rectify. Now that Glendinnings have vacated their depot on the Ipplepen Road is was AGREED that they should be asked who was now going to keep the sump they had made there clear of sand. 
16(8.15)      FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses July                                                                 372.90

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

   Konica/ Minolta 60% share of photocopying                                                      48.71 

    South West Water  meadow                                                                            10.59

BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 31-7-2015 i

Main Account:                      £21,351.34

P3     Account:                         £525.32

Environment Account :            £258.60

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.1.2015:       £20,640.40 (gross interest p.a.=£153)

Receipts- Main a/c

Western Power Dist.   Rent on land                                                                           65.00

Refund from Community First (insurance)                                                                 10.10
17(8.15)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
18(8.15) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN    None 
19(8.15) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS- None
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
September 14th 2015
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        14-9-2015
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